




                   
 

Agenda Item #14 
 
 

NATURAL RESOURCES CONSERVATION SERVICE 
REPORT TO THE                                       

         LOWER PLATTE SOUTH NATURAL RESOURCES DISTRICT 
February 20, 2019 

 
 
PERSONNEL: 
 

o Mitch Schoenfelder has joined the Lincoln NRCS Field Office staff as a Survey Aide.  Mitch 
graduated from UNL with a Bachelor of Science in Environmental Studies with a minor in 
Fisheries and Wildlife; Water Sciences.  He will assist staff with conservation practice design, 
layout, and installation.  Mitch began his duties in Lincoln on February 1st. 
 

o Evan Sisel has joined the Lower Platte South NRD staff as the Resources Soil Conservation 
Technician in the Lincoln NRCS Field Office.  Evan will graduate from UNL with a Bachelor 
of Science in Mechanized Systems Management with a minor in Agronomy in May 2019.  He 
will assist staff with conservation planning, as well as conservation practice design, layout, 
and installation.  Evan began his duties on January 14th.   

   
LAND TREATMENT: 

  
o There has been a great deal of interest in the LPSNRD Summer Conservation Program.  Staff 

has been able to complete a good number of preliminary designs for spring/summer projects.  
Layout of these projects will commence once we have suitable weather. 
 

o The NRD technicians are in the process of completing annual dam inspections. 
 

o Staff is busy completing conservation plans needed due to variances received for 2018 status 
reviews.  This is creating substantial interest in financial assistance programs to install 
conservation practices. 

 
PROGRAMS: 
 

o EQIP – All applications have been ranked.  Due to the implementation of the 2018 Farm Bill, 
we are still awaiting direction from NRCS National Headquarters to proceed with contract 
development.   
 

o CSP – Renewal contracts for 2019 will continue to be on hold until further notice.  There has 
been no information regarding a 2019 signup for new contracts.    
   

o CRP – The 2018 Farm Bill increases the acreage cap by 3 million acres nationwide.  FSA 
will not take new applications until they receive further guidance from their National Office.       

 
UPCOMING EVENTS:   
 

• March 7th – State Technical Committee Meeting 
 

 
Cory Schmidt - District Conservationist 

 


